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January 8, 2014
Business Publications

Attn: Mr. Jason Swanson, Business Record

The Depot at Fourth

100 4th St., Des Moines IA. 50309

Re: Forty Under 40

Dear Selection Committee:

The purpose of this letter is to offer my encouragement of Jason White’s acceptance into the Business Record’s 2014 “Forty under 40” class.  I serve as Jason’s board president and was foremost responsible for hiring Jason into our organization in April 2011, and thus have witnessed Jason’s progression and accomplishments.  Jason’s record of achievements ranks highs among his regional peers, I am confident.

Since Jason has arrived in Warren County, the organization has achieved the following:

· The best “Overall Program” award from Governor Terry Branstad and the Professional Developers of Iowa for taking care of existing businesses through Warren County’s Business Retention & Expansion program.

· The creation and launch of an ambitious economic development plan for Warren County with a branding theme called GroWARRENow.

· A revenue increase of 40 percent due to a boost in both public and private sector investment.

· The attraction of a new warehouse and distribution business to Warren County with a capital investment of $2.5 million and 15 new employees (C&L Companies, Urbandale).

· The expansion of a new food manufacturing business (Loffredo Fresh Produce, Des Moines) in Norwalk with 160 employees, when there are less than 600 manufacturing jobs in the county.

· A new Fareway store to Carlisle, which is the largest community in Iowa without a grocery store.

Jason has demonstrated leadership through his constant presence and engagement of individuals and groups all over Warren County.  As one of Iowa’s fastest growing and largest counties, balancing all interests and keeping everyone happy is not an easy task.  Nonetheless, businesses and cities trust Jason to represent their best interests as a liaison between the private sector and government, and consider Warren County Economic Development Corporation as a part of their team.  Regionally, Warren County was long seen as an afterthought for development, but due to Jason and his team’s leadership the area is quickly becoming more and more a serious player.

Please let me know if I can answer any questions you have at (515) 371-4605.

Sincerely,
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Doug Shull, Board President

Warren County Economic Development Corporation
